

2024届高三第五次大联考试卷

英 语

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分150分,考试时间120分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围:高考范围。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. What does the man study?

A. Languages in Africa.

B. Social practices of Africa.

C. Southern African nations.

2. What helps the man overcome the problem?

A. Writing.

B. Reading.

C. Swimming.

3. Why does the man refuse to go out with the woman?

A. He has ordered some coffee.

B. He has to finish a project.

C. He will walk his dog.

4. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. A new trend.

B. An old man.

C, A TV program,

5. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. At the bus stop.

B. At the woman's house.

C. At the ticket office.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. Of the following, which is the man's favourite?

A. Italian food.

B. Chinese food.

C. Indian food.

7. What are the speakers going to do?

A. Go to a Chinese restaurant.

B. Buy some food online.

C. Cook meals at home.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. Why does Steven look sad?

A. He forgot to call rescue workers.

B. He was unhappy with the service.

C. He got bad news in the newspaper.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



9. How many people were injured?

A. About 300.

B. About 3,000.

C. About 13,000.

10. What will the speakers do to help the people in the stricken area?

A. Work as volunteers.

B. Send relief supplies.

C. Donate money.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. What does the man mean about the pink bat?

A. It looks ugly.

B. It fits games.

C. It feels hard,

12. Which ping-pong bat will the woman buy?

A. The blue one.

B. The red one.

C. The pink one.

13. How will the woman pay?

A. In cash.

B. By check.

C. By credit card.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14. What does the woman say about the scenic spot?

A. It's boring.

B. It's crowded.

C. It's amazing.

15. Why does the woman often come to the place?

A. To observe rare species.

B. To climb the mountain.

C. To shoot photographs.

16. What do we know about the man?

A. He dislikes the field trip.

B. He loves bird-watching.

C. He is fond of wildlife.

17. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Friends.

B. Strangers.

C. Father and daughter.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。

18. How does the speaker sound when talking about her mother?

A. Doubtful,

B. Grateful.

C. Hopeful.

19. What enables the speaker to realize her dream?

A. Her mother's support.

B. Her college education.

C. Her family tradition,

20. What is the speaker?

A. An actress.

B. A director.

C. A teacher.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

A Guide to Your Weekend Viewing

Made In Heaven

It's primarily about two friends who run a wedding planning company in Delhi. They're wedding planners, so there's a wedding in every episode. However, marriage is a sticky and messy subject in India and elsewhere. So they explore everything that is wrong with the society through the lens(镜头) of these carefully organized weddings.

Married by Mistake

It's a movie starring Chloe Bennet. She graduates from business school, goes to Vegas, and marries one of her classmates—and the classmate runs a big supermarket. She ends up getting hired to make the supermarket chain more progressive. The movie is very light and airy and the acting is wonderful.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Gran Turismo

Kids love it. The audience is full of gamers who are clearly rooting so hard for Jann—the main character has this life-transforming opportunity to become a real racecar driver. The most interesting thing is a tiny lesson that teaches us not to be pessimistic. To remain cool, calm and collected before big races, Jann would listen to Kenny G's music.

The Speed podcast 50 MPH

This is a podcast(播客) called 50 MPH which is a planned 50-part podcast about the making of Speed, a 1994 American action film directed by Jan de Bont. Do 50 episodes sound like a lot to devote to Speed? Yes! But this podcast, which comes from entertainment journalist Kris Tapley, has interviews from the director, the writer, and some of the actors. (We hope that there will be a Keanu Reeves opportunity.) If you love Speed, there are a ton of attractive details in the podcast.

21. Who stars in Married by Mistake?

A. Kenny G.

B. Jan de Bont.

C. Chloe Bennet.

D. Keanu Reeves.

22. Which of the following tells about a racecar driver?

A. Speed.

B. Gran Turismo.

C. Made In Heaven.

D. Married by Mistake.

23. What kind of film is Speed?

A. Musical.

B. Fantasy.

C. Comedy.

D. Action.

P

Tom Robinson, 24, was attempting to become the youngest person to row solo across the Pacific Ocean when his self-built rowboat Maiwar overturned in the South Pacific last week. He was less than 2,000km from his hometown Brisbane after leaving Lima, Peru last year.

Mr Robinson activated an emergency beacon(示位标) and was rescued by a passing cruise ship(游轮). "You wonder what's going to happen next and that is a really tough thought," Mr Robinson said. "But you have to push the thought away and stay positive,"

Holding his family members for the first time in 18 months stirred(激发) emotions in the young rower, and gave him a new appreciation for his hometown. "It's really good to finally step through those doors, and be back in Brisbane. It's home. I never missed it before, but I really did," he said.

To end his 18 months at sea on such a crazy note was strange, but Mr Robinson had many stories to tell. "It was the most remarkable adventure and it was more everything than I could have ever imagined."

Mr Robinson had one apology before he left for home with his family. "I would like to apologize to the passengers on board whose holiday I did interrupt. The people on the cruise ship were kind-hearted and I can't thank them enough for all they did," he said.

Mother Veronica Horgan said Thursday night had been very stressful as they waited anxiously. "But when we got the phone call on Friday, we heard his voice and he was saved and well. We were just so elated," she said. "I never expected to have an adventurous son. But it's been an interesting time for us all. Tom has had some fantastic experiences, and met some wonderful people along the way. That's brilliant."

24. What can we learn about Tom?

A. He intended to set a new record.

B. He found a missing cruise ship.

C. He lost interest in rowing a boat.

D. He bought the rowboat Maiwar.

25. Why did Tom apologize to the passengers on board?

A. For the unexpected danger.

B. For the ups and downs of his life.

C. For the inconvenience caused,

D. For the tough situation they faced.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



26. What does the underlined word "elated" in the last paragraph mean?

A Curious

B. Helpless.

C. Regretful.

D. Happy.

27. What does Veronica Horgan think of her son's adventure?

A. It upsets her plan.

B. It's rewarding.

C. It lacks teamwork.

D. It's more costly.

C

As a research scholar at the Indian Institute for Science Education and Research, I once monitored birds that inhabited grasslands in Daying Ering Memorial Wildlife Sanctuary, a protected area in Northeast India. This habitat forms a part of one of the most bio-diverse places on Earth. Yet despite their ecological importance and uniqueness, most grasslands are classified by the Indian government as "wastelands".

Ecosystems throughout the world are suffering from the effects of unchecked habitat loss and climate change. While all types of ecosystems—forests, grasslands, oceans, wetlands and deserts—feel these effects, there is evidence of bias(偏好) towards the conservation of forest biodiversity. This bias hurts the preservation of other ecosystems, including the grasslands that make up 24 percent of the Indian landmass. These grasslands are home to important biodiversity and support the livelihoods of millions of people, yet are defined in India by their value in being turned into forests for fighting climate change.

Apart from being costly, the move overlooks the ecological and social value of grasslands by turning them into mono-culture forests, which do not provide the same ecological benefits. Yet, grasslands could be equally good at storing carbon.

India and other countries with substantial grasslands need to recognize, support and prioritize evidence-based scientific attempts that focus on grasslands by establishing grassland-specific restoration efforts, as well as by mapping their extent and the ecosystem services they provide for humans. The time is ripe for abandoning outdated labelings like "wastelands".

Already, communities like the Todas and the Idu Mishmi people are protecting grasslands in India through collective action and local stewardship(管理), which are helping them connect with the grasslands. With the aim of preserving the richness of nature, the government must restore greater rights to local communities to manage grasslands. Grasslands are an important feature of an ecologically sound India, one that must be preserved for that value above all others.

28. What does the author want to stress in the second paragraph?

A. Forests are hotspots of biodiversity.

B. Deserts badly affect local ecology.

C. Climate change threatens ecosystems.

D. Grasslands need equal conservation,

29. What is the author's attitude to Indian government's move?

A. Tolerant.

B. Unclear.

C. Negative.

D. Favorable.

30. Who should be encouraged to protect the grasslands according to the text?

A. Government officials.

B. Local communities.

C. University researchers.

D. International agencies.

31. Which is the most suitable title for the text?

A. Stop Treating Grasslands as Wastelands

B. Take Active Steps to Limit Grasslands

C. Recognize the Polluted Grasslands

D. Transform Grasslands into Forests

D

Slowly, a great white shark swims toward the boat and onto a specialized lift. Once the shark is lifted onto the boat, the research team from OCEARCH, a nonprofit that specializes in shark tracking, performs about a dozen procedures.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



The work is part of OCEARCH's efforts to study great whites in the western North Atlantic, a less well-researched population than others around the world, "Here we are at the location of Jaws, and yet we didn't really know the animals as well as we should," says Bob Hueter, the chief scientist.

Two young great whites tagged(打标签) in this way, Simon and Jekyll, recently became famous thanks to a social media post that pointed out the pair had been traveling together for 4,000 miles up the North American Atlantic coast. People began to wonder if the sharks might be friends, but the situation is not so simple.

The two males were first tagged off the coast of Georgia in December 2022. The electronic tags transmit (传送) data via satellite when one of the sharks surfaces, allowing researchers to follow the animals' movements online in real time. When Simon and Jekyll reached Long Island, researchers noticed their tracks were remarkably similar. Then they arrived in Novia Scotia within practically the same day!

Although this was a one-time event, such a similar route for the two sharks over a long time and distance is significant. Great whites are traditionally viewed as solitary(独行者), but researchers believe they may display some social behaviors like other shark species. One study found that white sharks may remain close while hunting to benefit from food. "Surprisingly, we see more and more that white sharks might fit into that social category," says Yannis Papastamatiou, a biologist at Florida International University,

However, Salvador Jorgensen, a marine ecologist at California State University, thinks there may be other reasons why the pair followed the same route.

- 32. What is the purpose of OCEARCH's efforts?
 - A. To further study great whites.
- B. To attract wildlife lovers.
- C. To control the number of sharks.
- D. To protect natural habitats.
- 33. Why are Simon and Jekyll tagged?
 - A. To distinguish them from other species,

 - C. To enable them to swim long distances.
- B. To track their travel routes. D. To guarantee their safety.
- 34. Which statement will Yannis probably agree with?
 - A. The average size of the species has declined.
 - B. Many animals like to live in warmer weather,
 - C. The sharks reached Novia Scotia as expected,
 - D. White sharks tend to be social animals at times.
- 35. What might the author continue talking about?
 - A. The patience the pair showed.
 - B. The hardship the sharks underwent.
 - C. Other factors guiding the pair's behavior.
 - D. Coastal waters appealing to white sharks.
- 第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Photographing fireworks can be challenging, but with the right techniques you can produce some explosive photos. Here we share tips and tricks for getting inspired to shoot this nighttime event.

Bring the right equipment

Leave the flash at home, but pack a tripod(三脚架). __36__. Your camera or phone can be easily fooled by the dramatically different exposure between the night sky and bright fireworks, so be in manual (手动) mode. There are paid and free apps for phones that allow for longer shutter speeds and multiple exposures:

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw



search "manual camera" in your app store,

Arrive early to find a proper location

37 . Are there buildings nearby to give your image context? Will the fireworks reflect into the water when they go off? Manually set the focus for your scene before it gets dark. Focus on an area of sky where the fireworks will be, __38__.

Consider people in your composition

Take time to turn around and make some images of onlookers. 39, think about interesting ways to show his or her shape against the bright fireworks. When people are the main subject of your shot, expose for the faces, rather than the light source, to avoid fooling the light meter.

40

The focal length(焦距) you need depends on your distance from the fireworks and what you're trying to photograph. If you want a tight shot that shows detail, you will use a lens that goes to at least 200mm. And you need to turn your autofocus off once you've determined your distance.

A. Try varying your shots

- B. In the case of the style of photography
- C. Get your camera set up in the limited time
- D. If you want to place a person in the composition
- E. It will give you stability and let you shoot long exposures
- F. Once the fireworks start, you'll be ready to start shooting
- G. Before the show begins, survey the background of the scene

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

On a recent cold morning, about a dozen people gathered in a large room in Bogotá. The people came here to attend a weekly dance lesson. The class is one of the free services 41 to anyone in the neighborhood who is a caregiver for their family. It's part of a city-led program 42 in 2020 called Care Blocks. The program tries to 43 the invisible burdens on Bogotá's family caregivers—the vast majority of whom are women—and enables them to 44 their own dreams, including education and finding paid jobs.

Ruth Infante, 42, is a single mother of three who has been coming to this care block for a year. Wearing a brightly colored shirt, Infante is __45__ enjoying herself, smiling and __46__ with others during breaks. "I __47__ the time when my 9-year-old daughter is at school," says Infante, catching her __48__ at the end of class.

It's her only 49 to exercise and meet other caregivers in her community. Infante was consumed by 50 before. "When you don't leave the house, your problems seem bigger than they actually are," she says. Nowadays, she feels much 51 when she visits the care block.

About 700 women are using the care block in this neighborhood, and the number is 52. Citywide, the program has offered educational courses to more than 12,000 women and helped them get a paid job. So far, the program has 53 more than 400,000 family caregivers. "It's really 54 for the people that come here. They are thankful for the program as it's helping lighten their 55 at home," says Ingrid Carbajal, who is in charge of the program.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u>

6



41. A. necessary	1000	B, open	C. challenging	D. simple
42. A. advertised		B. interrupted	C. fixed	D. started
43. A. worsen		B. ease	C. find	D. predict
44. A. record		B. forget	C. collect	D. follow
45. A. clearly		B. possibly	C. secretly	D. skillfully
46. A. shouting		B. running	C. chatting	D. fighting
47. A. look down on		B. take advantage of	C. hold on to	D. catch sight of
48. A. breath		B, balance	C. attention	D. interest
49. A. refusal		B. failure	C. chance	D. promise
50, A, anger		B. credit	C. energy	D. stress
51. A. better		B. wiser	C. fatter	D. closer
52. A. limited		B. growing	C. small	D. dropping
53. A. served		B, charged	C. defeated	D. honored
54. A. expensive		B. worrying	C. significant	D. normal
55. A. room		B. wood	C. hair	D. load
We will so I see !-	1 000	1 - 1 Men 1 - 11		

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

On October 2, the 2023 Nobel Prize in Physiology or Medicine __56_ (give) to Katalin Karikó and Drew Weissman—two scientists whose work led to the __57_ (develop) of mRNA vaccines(疫苗). Their ideas about mRNA were a huge __58_ (science) breakthrough, and have saved millions of __59_ (life) in the past few years. This year's Prize is worth roughly \$1 million.

Dr. Karikó aged 68 is from Hungary. In the 1970s, she began studying a new area of research: messenger RNA(mRNA). mRNA is 60 special molecule(分子) which carries instructions that tell cells what proteins to make. Proteins are one of the building blocks of life. They're involved 61 almost every process in living things, from fighting diseases to building muscles.

Dr. Karikó was excited about the idea 62 mRNA could be used to help the body fight many different diseases. In 1989, she joined the University of Pennsylvania (UPenn) to continue her research. There she met another UPenn scientist, Dr. Drew Weissman. He was hoping to find a way to create a vaccine for a disease 63 (know) as HIV. The two soon decided 64 (work) together. They came up with a way to treat mRNA so that the body could accept it. In 2005, they published a paper describing 65 (they) new discovery.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华。你的美国好友 Selena 计划下个月来中国旅游,发邮件向你询问有关热门景点。请你回复邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 推荐景点;
- 2. 简要介绍景点;
- 3. 推荐理由。

注意:1. 写作词数应为 80 个左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



Dear Selena,		

		Yours
		Li Hu
第二节 (満分25分)		
阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语		
I was eleven years old. This was my first soc		
the muddy field, with little knowledge of the rul		
excited. With kids running at me from all direct		
possessed. Their motions appeared to be so s		
attachment to the game. I, on the other hand, lac		
Little to my knowledge, this game turned out		
the entire game, but toward the end, we tied it up		
chance to reveal that I was as good as everyone else		
strength. I gave a good and hard kick, but unfort		
the disappointed faces of the members of my tear		pale white to bright red.
wanted to run home, faster than I ever ran in a so Over the next few years, I continued to partic		using to find the one sub
would be the center of attention for the right reaso		
Whenever I was introduced to a kid in school or		
soccer—a natural question to a teenager. When I re		
I did not want to, and I was never able to figure		
that really interested me.		0
注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 个左右;		
2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。		
At senior high, I gave up my attempt to try v	various sports	
The service ingree up my attempt to try v	arious sports.	
I turned to the other aspects of my life, the o	nes I enjoyed	
a section of my me, the co	neo i enjoyed.	
2 (5)		
The state of the s		

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830